Mr. McMahon

My name is John Grace. I am a volunteer working on a rails-to-trails project here in Carter County, Kentucky.  We are in the processs  of reassembling the old CSX right-of-way for use as a multi-purpose (non-vehicular) trail from the community of Soldier in the western part of the county to the community of Rush in the east. We are currently working on trail segments in the Hitchins-Leon and Olive Hill areas. In the next several days we xpect to close escrow on our purchase of the old CSX Depot in Olive Hill. At this time we have in hand  by written or verbal agreement, commitments to some nine miles of former CSX Railroad  right-of-way.
I have spent  much time in recent weeks in the Carter County Courthouse researching  deed records in an attempt to determine right-of-way ownership. My research led me to conclude that there are substantial portions of  right-of-way to which CSX still holds title. In order to determine which specific parcels CSX still owns, I have obtained a number of right-of-way maps. 
The  parcels on them  that appear to be currently owned by CSX are:
Map V14786, Parcels 1 – 11

Map V14789, Parcels  1 – 4

Map V14788, Parcels 1, 2 & 5

Map V14787, Parcels 6, 8,& 11
There are several parcels which are labeled  “Disclaimed by CSX  Deed #2517 7-1-91” which appear to have somewhat indeterminate ownership.

 Carter County is the legal holder of title of all real property obtained for our trails,  whether by by purchase, lease or  easement in perpetuity.  On behalf of Carter County, I would like to inquire as to the possibility and procedure by which we could obtain title to the above listed parcels. I understand that at one time, CSX’s title to some of these parcels was not clearly documented, but it is our understanding that there is a possibilty that,  with further research, title might be documented to a degree sufficient for the county to obtain good title. We would be very interested in obtaining title to ANY CSX right-of-way parcels in Carter County currently owned by CSX.
We recognize that this may be a somewhat unusual request. I would be quite happy to provide any additional information about this matter which would be helpful to you. Please contact me if I may be of assistance in any way.
Best regards,

John W. Grace

606-286-1717

Jwgrace99@yahoo.com 
